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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

17th December 2021



	Walliams


	2736
	   Rowling
	2268

	            Dahl


	2113
	Cowell
	2149


Overall winners for this term are Walliams with 11,507 points
School Opens 

School will re-open on Wednesday 5th January. Thank you.
Goodbye Mrs Mulhall
Mrs Mulhall will be leaving us today after 14 years at Lowton West! We would like to thank Mrs Mulhall for all of her hard work and commitment to the school and convey our very best wishes to her for the future.  

Year 2 Christmas performance

Congratulations to all our Year 2 pupils on their fantastic Christmas performance – ‘Baubles’! The singing, dancing and acting was just brilliant. All of the parents have now been sent the link for the recording of the performance and all of the pupils in school have enjoyed watching the performances today!  Well done Year 2! We would like to thank Mrs Brooks, Miss Roby, Miss Brown and Miss Atherton for preparing the children so well for the performance.  Thank you also to Mrs Gould for all of her support with the recording of the performances.
Covid-19 update
From Tuesday 14 December, a new national approach to daily testing for contacts of COVID-19 is being introduced (including until the end of this term).  All adults who are fully vaccinated and children aged 5 to 18 years and 6 months, identified as a contact of someone with COVID-19 – whether Omicron or not – should take a lateral flow device (LFD) test every day for 7 days instead of self-isolating. Daily testing by close contacts will help to slow the spread of COVID-19. Please could we ask that you update us daily following the lateral flow test by email to enquiries@admin.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk
 
Thank you.
Returning from a Holiday Abroad
If you are returning from a holiday abroad, please follow the latest government guidance and do not send your child into school if they need to isolate whilst awaiting the result of a PCR test. 
Save the Children

Many thanks to all of the children for supporting our ‘Save the Children’ day.

Everyone looked fantastic in their Christmas jumpers. Thank you for your kind donations after raising £264.00.
Reception New Starters September 2022
Applications for September 2022 need to be completed by 15th January 2022.
Flu vaccination – Catch up clinic 
We have a community flu clinic at Ince Start Well Center, Charles, St Ince WN2 2AL on Monday December 21st.
If any children have not been vaccinated, parents can email Peter.Rudkin@nhs.net or ring the Flu Line on 03333583397  - select option 1 Greater Manchester then Option 1 again for Wigan office and book an appointment. 
Track and Trace Results 
If your child has tested positive, we would be grateful if parents could send in the Track and Trace notification with the isolation end date as soon as possible. This will enable us to check that we have the correct return date for your child. Thank you.
If your child is unwell

If your child is unwell, please remember to e-mail the school. Please let us know whether or not your child has Covid symptoms.

If your child has Covid symptoms they should have a PCR test. If your child tests positive on a lateral flow test, they will still need to have a PCR test within two days of testing positive on the lateral flow test.
Out of School Achievements 
Congratulations to Olivia W. (C12) who has won trophies at Leigh Genesis Football Club for ‘Leading Goal Scorer ‘and the most 'Girl of the Match' Awards throughout the season.
Congratulations to Lizzie R. (C8) who has passed her Stage 7 swimming. 
Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher        
